
From: Sarah Reid < >  
Sent: Thursday, February 23, 2023 8:19 AM 
To: Ervin, Olivia <oervin@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: Scott Ranch Park Extension and Limited Housing Project 
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL 
SYSTEM.---  
To the Members of the Petaluma City Council: 
 
Please vote YES on the Scott Ranch Plan! 
 
Over the past three years our communities have proven the need for outdoor recreation and nature 
therapy spaces and places. The numbers of visitors to our local parks proves it. Outdoor spaces create 
healthier communities in many ways. Please contribute to the enhanced health of our communities by 
supporting the extension of Helen Putnam RP. 
 
Sincerely, 
Sarah Reid  
Santa Rosa 
 
Trails Advocate 
Parks Advocate 
 
Sarah Reid 

 

 
  

 




